Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • CM 144
November 12, 2008
Meeting called to order at 12:00.  The minutes of the October 6, 2008 meeting and the agenda for current meeting were approved.
Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Blythe, Cain, Crismore, Dehr, Farnsworth, Fleming, Glazer, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kalamaras, Kaufmann, Roberts, Rumsey, Simon, Stapleton, Sun, Thompson, Weller, Webb-Sunderhaus
Guest:  Rachel Cochran
Information items:

· Congratulations to faculty for their recent accomplishments:  Curtis Crisler (recent reading, new chapbook published, winner of a poetry contest, participant in Appleseed conference); Karol Dehr (successful Appleseed conference); Damian Fleming (recently accepted article), Beth Simon (published article, appointment to Honors Program Board); Michael Stapleton (book manuscript accepted); Worth Weller (published article); and to our many faculty who have new publications on display in the main office.
· Faculty were reminded that annual reports are due on December 15.  Faculty reports should follow the same format used last year.  The format can be found on Hardin’s website.  An introductory narrative and supplemental materials are not required for the report.  A short introductory narrative may be included if you wish to include further explanation.  Supplementary materials may be submitted at the faculty member’s discretion.  Faculty members building tenure cases may be interested in doing so.  The Faculty Review Committee will discuss and communicate to faculty about what they would like to see for their reviewing purposes.  Please send your annual report electronically to Hardin and Rachel.  You do not need to submit a hard copy of the report.  Paper-only supplemental materials are, of course, acceptable on hard copy.
· Faculty were reminded that library choice cards and book requests are due to Rodney Farnsworth by December 1.
· Office items:  faculty were offered a big thank you from Shante’ Howard for their stellar work and help throughout the book ordering process.  If you have any spare boxes, please give them to Shante’ by November 18.  She is moving next week.  If you would like Shante’ to complete a scanning job for you, she asks that you give her copies of the text (as opposed to a bound book or periodical) and at least a three-day window to complete the scanning.
· Beth Simon’s discussion about H-Option was moved to the December meeting.

Ongoing Business:

· Committee Reports:  Suzanne Rumsey reported for UGA that faculty members will receive an email from her regarding proposed changes to the English BA program.  She asks that everyone review the memo and send thoughts and further information to her.  Raised comments will be discussed at the next UGA meeting in December as the committee considers changes to the major concentrations.
· Rachel Hile asked faculty members to read and consider the email forwarded to them this morning regarding the proposal to allow American Sign Language to fulfill the Arts & Sciences foreign language requirement.  She would like to receive input from all faculty.
· Hardin Aasand requested that literature faculty submit rubrics, outcome lists, or other evaluation methods they use when grading students.  This information will be used when the UGA examines assessment methods within the department.
· Aasand reported that the changes to the department’s third year review policy were approved by Arts & Sciences.

· Rachel Cochran reported that A&S staff members who take care of the copy machine on the first floor of CM have asked that transparencies not be used in the machine.  The machine has been jamming and breaking down more than usual in recent months, and they feel that a transparency jam could cause much bigger problems than paper jams.  You are encouraged to use printer/ copier-appropriate transparencies in the office printers or send your requests to Printing Services.

· Faculty members were also encouraged to use electronic means of distributing handouts to students when practical.  This will cut down on paper use and printing/copying costs.

New Business:
· The following items from the DeAdCo meeting were reported:

· The Vice Chancellor has asked that a Form 17 be filled out for each official trip faculty take on university business even if you are not planning to ask for reimbursement.  A Form 17 is required only for out-of-state travel.  Faculty members traveling within the state of Indiana should email their plans to the chair with a copy also sent to the office manager.  Multiple in-state trips for the same purpose or location may also be approved via email, and may all be done at once.  All reimbursement will continue to be requested on the Form 25 as usual.

· The list of disabilities accommodated at IPFW will change in January.  Faculty are encouraged to include a blurb on their syllabi about disability accommodations, to check out the Students with Disabilities website, and to stay tuned for further information.
· The A&S newsletter, The Collegium, will be published soon.

· Stuart Blythe reported that he will conduct a training session for all English & Linguistics advisors in the spring.  The training will be scheduled sometime in early Spring 09, and it will take place before priority registration.

· A discussion took place regarding Stuart Blythe’s proposal to change the department criteria in the tenure review process concerning research and creative endeavors.  Items discussed include: the proposed change from six to four essays in the criteria of excellence, the addition of wording related to ongoing or sustained records of publication, whether and how works began or published before hire are considered, and wording to include creative endeavors.  It was moved that further informal discussion of the issue be added to the December meeting’s agenda with the intent of concluding whether to send the proposal on to an ad hoc committee or the P&T committee.  The motion was approved.
· Hardin Aasand was nominated and accepted as the department’s nominee for the A&S Dean search committee.

· Aasand announced the following opportunities:  Brown Ink Society for students who need short term emergency financial assistance; Distinguished Lecturers (contact Lee Roberts by January 19th to nominate someone); Multiple Disciplinary Faculty Scholars Program (available to groups of 3-5 A&S faculty working collaboratively on a project; applications due February 18); and the Downs-Hollander Service Award (for faculty, applications due to A&S March 17).
· A discussion about marketing the department was postponed to a future meeting.
Items from the Floor:

· None.
Adjourned at 1:15pm

Next meeting:  Wednesday, December 10 at 12:00-1:15 pm in CM 144
